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BY EMAIL 
 
 
March 4, 2019 
 
 
 
Mr. Mark Garner 
Consultant 
Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition 
2200 Yonge St. 
Suite 1302 
Toronto ON M4S 2C6 
markgarner@rogers.com 
 
 
Dear Mr. Garner:  
 
Re: Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation (Chapleau Public Utilities) 

Application for rates 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2018-0087 

 
In Procedural Order No. 1, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) established the deadline for 
filing interrogatories by Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC) as March 4, 
2019. The OEB is in receipt of a request from VECC for an extension to the date for 
filing interrogatories to March 6, 2019. 
 
VECC’s request for an extension is granted. VECC shall file its interrogatories by March 
6, 2019. The OEB also extends the filing date of interrogatory responses by Chapleau 
Public Utilities to March 25, 2019 with respect to VECC’s interrogatories only. Chapleau 
Public Utilities’ response to OEB staff interrogatories by March 21, 2019 remains 
unchanged. Please be advised that changes to the case schedule could affect the 
timing of the OEB’s decision in the application.  
 
The dates for all other procedural steps in Procedural Order No. 1 remain unchanged.  
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VECC also indicated that in its intervention request filed with the OEB it had omitted the 
contact for one of VECC’s consultants. The OEB approves the addition of the following 
VECC consultant to this proceeding: 
 

Bill Harper 
107 Baker Ave 
Richmond Hill, Ontario 
L4C 1X5 
bharper.consultant@bell.net 

 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary  
 
 
c:  All Parties  
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